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of the corporate and financial information included on the charitable company's website. Legislation in the 
United Kingdom governing the preparation and dissemination of financial statements may differ from 
legislation in other jurisdictions. 

In so far as the trustees are aware there is no relevant audit information of which the auditor is unaware; 
and the trustees have taken all steps that they ought to have taken to make themselves aware of any 
relevant audit information and to establish that the auditor is aware of that information. 

Small companiest provisions 

This report has been prepared in accordance with the special provisions for small companies under 
Part 15 of the Companies Act 2006. 

By order of the board 

Jayne Harrill 
Chair 

Dated: 

Chief Executive's report 

It has been a transformational year for Grandparents Plus. 

We are proud to have supported more kinship carers than ever before through our advice service and our 

programmes. Our advice service has been a lifeline, supporting 1,789 families and leaving them over 

£500,000 better off. Our programmes reached a milestone of 800 families supported, as Relative 

Experience continued across the North East and was established in north London. We are delighted that 

the programme - relaunched as Kinship Connected and now commissioned by local authorities -

continues to expand, offering life-changing support to more kinship carers and their families. 

We have continued to grow our influence, contributing a distinctive voice on the role of grandparents and 

kinship carers in supporting families and the experiences of kinship carers and young people who've 

grown up in kinship care through ground-breaking research, impactful media coverage and engagement 

with policy-makers and practitioners at local and national level. 

We have restructured the charity, developed a new business plan with invaluable support from Pilotlight, 

and launched a new brand and website. We have a new senior leadership team who are driving forward 

our development in key areas including our programmes and services, our work with volunteers, and our 

influencing activities. 

Our transformation was underpinned by support from our Trustees, staff, funders and, especially, by the 

hundreds of kinship carers who contribute so much - to our surveys and research, as Champions raising 

awareness and campaigning for change, as volunteers running support groups and providing emotional 

support to others through our Someone Like Me telephone support service. 

By March 2019, we plan to be supporting more kinship families. We will introduce new digital technologies 

to enable us to support more people through our advice service and website. Our new social action 

project, funded by the Department for Digital, Media, Culture and Sport and innovation foundation Nesta, 

will mean more kinship carers will be able to access peer-led support groups locally. And we will continue 

to push hard to raise awareness and understanding about kinship care and to influence policy and 

practice change. 

Grandparents Plus Charity No: 1093975 Company No: 04454103 (6] 










































